PLAN OF TREES AT 34 ABERDARE GARDENS, LONDON NW6 3QA  -  SAL/KMA/17364 – 23RD APRIL 2015

T1  -  Monterey pine x 1  -  fell to ground level
Reasons:  Having inspected the tree I can advise that it does potentially seem imminently unsafe.  The lifting of the concrete at the base seems to be consistent with growth of the lateral roots and lower buttresses.  The tree is large and is, in my opinion outgrowing what is a restricted location.  A leaning tree, whilst not inherently unsafe is somewhat less structurally sound than one of more vertical orientation.  In consideration of potential future problems, which include damage to the adjacent hard landscaping and outbuilding, and neighbour complaints I would recommend removal of the pine tree.
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